
 

  

Calendar  
2018 Term 2   
 May 

25th  Mother Goose Program  

Pyjama Day – Gold coin 

donation please  

29th  Student School Banking 

Gymnastics (Seniors) 

31st  Morning Munch 

All students welcome 

8.05am to 8.30am 

Victoria’s Journey 

Incursion – All Grades 

 June 

5th Region Cross Country 

Gymnastics (Seniors) 

7th  Book Club orders close 

11th  Queen’s Birthday Public 

Holiday – no school 

12th  P/1/2 Melbourne 

Museum Excursion 

Gymnastics (Seniors) 

13th  PFA Meeting 

 

15th  Curriculum  Day – no 

school for students 

18th  Finance Meeting 3.30pm 

School Council Meeting 

7pm 

20th  Student Led Conferences 

22nd Lightning Premiership 

29th  Last Day Term 2  

Early dismissal – 2.30pm 

 

This week’s value in focus is: 
Global 

Understanding other cultures and 

caring for the environment 

 Around school this week 
100 NIGHTS OF READING  

Well done to these superstars who have read over 100 nights this year.  Reading 

each day is so vital to children’s literacy development.  It helps their reading, 

writing, oral language development, eye for detail and overall connectedness with 

their parents/carers.  Please take 10 minutes out of your day to read with your 

child.  It can be them reading their reader, reading the reader to them, creating an 

oral story together, sharing a magazine or paper of interest.  All of these can then 

be signed in their reading diaries daily.  This builds their self esteem through 

achieving the milestones of the number of nights read too.   

 

PYJAMA DAY TOMORROW 

Tomorrow is Wear your PJs day at school.  Please bring a gold coin 

donation.  Remember no bare shoulders or inappropriate language on them 

please.  

MORNING MUNCH 

Don’t forget every Thursday we offer a free breaky from 8.05am – 

8.30am.  Students at school at this time are expected to be in the MPR for breaky 

as the yard isn’t supervised.  All welcome including parents !  

 

Contact us: 

Principal – Katie Lovel 5468 1111   

dunolly.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Resilience 

Creating problem solvers 

ready to accept challenges 

Respect 

Developing tolerant, 

considerate individuals 

Achievement 

Promoting excellence in 

education 

Newsletter No: 14   Date: 24/05/2018  

Community 

Building responsible citizens 

mailto:dunolly.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

War of the Ants – Book Sale 
Last week local author Alice Horwill-Leech visited 

the Prep/1/2 students and read her picture 

storybook War of the Ants to the students. We 

have copies of her book available for sale for 

$14.00. Please see Tracey in the office if you 

would like to purchase a copy for your child. 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
 Prep/1 – Billy Crumpton 

Year 1/2 – Jasmine Crumpton 

Year 3 – Charley Martin  

Year 4/5 – Brianna Lovel 

Year 5/6 – Hannah McCurdy  

Principal’s Award – Jasmine Gowty & 
Thomas Pilbeam 

  

Sporting Schools Program Term 2 – 

Gymnastics 

 It is now the Seniors (3 – 6) turn to participate  

 Dates for senior students are Tuesday May 29th 

and June 5th & 12th   

 Time 3.15pm to 4.15pm 

 Please note that only those children involved in 

gymnastics are to remain after school on the 

Tuesdays. 

 

School Council Meetings 
Finance Committee meeting – Monday, June 

18th at 3.30pm 

School Council meeting – Monday, June 18th at 

7pm 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Student School Banking 

Student School Banking is every Tuesday at 

school.  

Please remember to bring your banking on 

Tuesdays and hand it into the school’s office 

before first bell. 

For those parents wishing to get more 

information on the student school banking 

program, there is information packs and 

application forms available at the school’s office 

or please call into the Bendigo Bank Dunolly 

Agency located in the RTC and see Melanie 

between 10am and 2pm. 

 

 

 

 

 Morning Munch every Thursday 
 Free breakfast served from 
8.05am to 8.30am in the multi 
purpose room 

 All students welcome (please note 
that only students attending 
Morning Munch are to be at school 
before 8.30am) 

 



 

 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK  

 

 

 
 

Mother Goose 

Club 

 
¶ Program held on 

Fridays 

¶ Children 0-
Preschool welcome 

¶ 9.30am in the multi-
purpose room 

¶ Fun, songs, rhymes 
and stories 

¶ Free morning tea 
 



 

 
 

 

 

PFA NEWS 
Next Meeting – Wednesday June 13th at 9am in the library. New members welcome. 

Fundraising – Our next fundraiser will be a Wood Raffle. Raffle ticket books have been 

sent home today.  Please sell some tickets to family and friends. All raffle books are due 

back by Thursday June 7th. 

 

Canteen News 
This week’s menu item is Baked Potato. Students who have placed orders will receive their order 

at 2nd lunch – don’t forget to send them with a healthy snack for first recess. 

Thank you to the families who have volunteered to help Sarah and Julie in the canteen this term. 

This terms roster is below. 
 

 

CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS TERM 2 

Canteen duty begins at 10am and finishes at approximately 2pm 

May 25th  
Baked Potato 

Georgine Meade 

June 1st   
Beef Lasagne 

Peter Beazley 

June 8th  
Pumpkin Soup 

Melissa Hoban 

June 15th  Curriculum Day - no canteen 

June 22nd  Lightning Premiership - no canteen 
June 30th  End of term – no canteen 

 
 

 

 



 
 

More Photos 

are on our 

Facebook 

page 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Division Cross Country 
Well done to the following students who represented our cluster at the Goldfields, Sandhurst Division Cross Country 

Championships yesterday: Tadgh Cananzi, Tyson Hoban, Ruby Lang, Brianna Lovel, Levi Markham, Charley Martin, Alice 

Milburn, Ashlee Moyses, Jasmin Moyses, Ella Patten, Bella Polinelli, Rory Scholes, Isaac Scott, Kobey Skilling, Mia Skilling 

and William Soulsby.  

Congratulations to Ella Patten who came 2nd overall in her age group which placed her 1st in our Division and Mia Skilling 

who came 36th overall in her age group which placed her 6th in our Division. The first 7 place getters in each age group 

within each division now go on to the next level which is the Regional Cross Country to be held in St Arnaud on Tuesday 

June 5th. Good luck girls! 

 

 

 

 

 

More 

Photos On 

our 

Facebook 

page 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

First Aid for Students 

On Monday, Neil from Ambulance Victoria came to teach the students First Aid. They learnt what to do if 

someone is unconscious. 

Does your child know how to say their address?  

Does your child know how to use a phone and where to find a phone in an emergency? 

This was a wonderful opportunity for our students to learn these essential skills in case of an emergency. 

 

 

 

 

 


